
Maths Increasingly Popular 
A level Mathematics has consolidated its place as the most popular A 
level subject in the UK with over 92 000 students entering this summer. 
This is a 4.4% increase in entries from last year. AS Mathematics also has 
the highest number of entries with 165 000 students.  AS and A level 
Further Mathematics entries also increased significantly, by 10.2% and 
6.9% respectively. Figures released by Ofsted in May suggest that A level 
Mathematics is being studied by 1 in 3 A level students and A level 

Further Mathematics by 1 in 18.    
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The FMSP has worked directly with 

teachers in schools and colleges 

across England to support and 

expand provision for A level 

Mathematics and Further 

Mathematics, promoting mathematics 

and providing resources for over 10 

years.  The continued increases in 

participation in the mathematics A 

levels would not be possible without 

the efforts of classroom mathematics 

teachers; their dedication and 

enthusiasm should be applauded.  

This term teaching of the new 

Mathematics GCSE will begin. The 

FMSP ran a series of one-day CPD 

courses focusing on the new content 

which places a greater emphasis on 

problem-solving. The FMSP has 

trained more course leaders so that 

additional courses can be offered, 

organised by FMSP Area 

Coordinators and Maths Hubs.  There 

will also be a new round of two-day 

KS4 Enrichment and Extension 

courses, developing more active 

teaching approaches. All the KS4 

courses aim to enhance the 

experience of students taking GCSE 

Mathematics to encourage 

students to continue studying 

Heading 1 

mathematics at A level. 

furthermaths.org.uk/cpd.  

The new A level Mathematics and 

Further Mathematics specifications are 

due to be published in the spring. The 

FMSP is preparing for these changes, 

developing new resources and 

professional development courses. 

The new A levels require a greater 

emphasis on mathematical modelling 

and problem-solving, for which the 

FMSP has developed support 

materials over recent 

years, furthermaths.org.uk/a-level-

problem-solving. 

The FMSP also organises enrichment 

events and support for sixth-form 

students, professional development for 

teachers and provides resources to 

support students preparing for higher-

level problem-solving exams, such as 

STEP, AEA and the MAT. Together 

with the UKMT, the FMSP organises 

the annual Senior Team Maths 

Challenge in November. This team 

enrichment event provides a great 

opportunity for students to 

demonstrate their problem-solving 

skills.  

Kevin Lord, Programme Leader. 

http://www.furthermaths.org.uk/cpd
http://www.furthermaths.org.uk/a-level-problem-solving
http://www.furthermaths.org.uk/a-level-problem-solving


After three years as Area Coordinator in the North 
East, and many years supporting the FMSP, Barbara 
is retiring as from August 2015. Barbara has worked 
mainly with the 11-16 schools in our region, 
arranging the termly network meetings, events and 
preparing and presenting at local CPD days. Her 
input will be missed and we wish her a long and 
happy retirement. 
She is being replaced from September by Jeremy 

Dawson who has been working with the FMSP as an 

Associate for many years. 

Jeff Trim presented approaches to the delivery of 

Decision 1 using practical and real-life contexts to 

support the teaching of the course. A hands-on day 

which was appreciated by both the experienced and 

new teachers of this module. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Above: Some of the delegates at the Practical D1 

course in Darlington. 

Regional Events and Updates 
 Professional Development 

Due to the success of the above day, and in 

response to requests from teachers, a second day 

lead by Jeff Trim and Jean Smith took place in 

Darlington in July. This day covered many of the 

topics which appear in the Decision 2 modules and 

provided both ideas and resources to support the 

teaching of the module. 

Two one day courses concentrated on the new 
material to be found in the GCSE courses from this 
September. These took place at Churchill Community 
College Wallsend and Carmel Academy in 
Darlington. The day provided practical approaches 
and resources covering Venn diagrams, Proof, 
Quadratic expressions and completing the square, 
graphing stories, tangents to circles, and problem 
solving. 37 teachers attended one of the two days 
from 30 schools. 
If you would like to host the day at your school for 

your staff, and possibly staff from neighbouring 

schools, please contact Phil Moxon. 

The termly 11-16 meetings are held at Teesside 

University and the 16-19 meetings at Newcastle 

University. The content is normally decided by the 

staff who attend and recent meetings have looked at 

changes to both GCSE and A Level as well as 

sessions from Rob Eastaway and Jeremy Dawson. 

 

 

Above: Teachers working at the 11-16 meeting on a 

Tortoise and Hare activity devised by Jeremy 

Dawson 

Barbara Thompson Retires  

Practical Approaches to the teaching 
of Decision 1: March 2015 

GCSE Higher content CPD Days: 
June 2015 

Topics from Decision 2: July 2015 

Network Meetings: 



Replacing the Year 10 Maths Competition there were 
three Maths Feasts held at Northumbria University, 
Teesside University and at the Sjovoll Centre in 
Durham. Over 60 schools took part from across the 
North East. 
Teams of four students took part in a variety of 
problem solving and practical activities which 
teachers could then take away to use in their 
schools. 
The photographs below show teams from these 

heats. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Over the last year we have been going into schools 
to work with Higher Level GCSE students on either 
Problem Solving or an Enrichment activity. The 
enrichment activities have been provided by Jeremy 
Dawson and have had very positive responses from 
the students:  
ñTwo members of the Further Maths Support 

Programme came in to our school.  Our top set 

Maths class got the chance to talk to them.  We 

learned about Triangulation and Voroni Fracturing 

over the course of two periodsò.  

Regional Events and Updates 
 Enrichment for Students 

I found the afternoon very enjoyable and 
educational.  If I were given the chance, I would 
participate in this again.” Bobbie 
If you would like us to work with your GCSE Higher 
students please contact Phil Moxon. 
The following quote is from the Head of Maths at 
Washington School: “This was a fantastic opportunity 
for the Year 10 students to use skills taught at GCSE 
to solve problems and then apply to computer 
graphics.  The students were all really engaged with 
the tasks they were given and worked very hard 
throughout the afternoon.  The afternoon was so 
successful we are hoping to arrange further events in 
the coming months.” 
Below students involved in the Problem Solving 

activities and the enrichment task. 

 
11 schools attended the third Mathsplosion event 
where they worked on: Astro- Navigation in the 
planetarium, mathematical card tricks, Mobius 
bagels, magic squares and combinatorics. 
Below are pictures illustrating some of the activities 

they were involved in. 

Maths Feast March 2015 

Mathsplosion III at Life Science  

Centre July 2015 

Working with Year 10 in Schools 



13 schools sent teams of 4 students to take part in 
the second aeronautical team challenge at Hartlepool 
FE College. Arranged jointly with the college, 
Teesside University and the FMSP, students have to 
make a glider which can fly the furthest. During the 
day they are given support to adapt and build a plane 
with input on the mechanics of flight. Students also 
have the opportunity to look at the planes in the 
hangar and have a go on a flight simulator. 
The winning team was from South West Durham 

College. Below is a  photo from the day. 

 
 

 

 

We have provided a Saturday morning session each 

half term at Gosforth Academy for Year 12 students 

wishing to improve their problem solving skills. The 

classes, presented by Michael Gibson, have proved 

very popular and this year we are going to offer them 

in Durham, Middlesbrough and in Newcastle from 

October. They are free to students and are an 

excellent preparation for STEP/AEA or MAT 

examinations. 

Other News and Events  
  

We have again offered free STEP preparation 

sessions to students at Newcastle and Teesside 

Universities. These sessions ran from January to 

June, every Wednesday evening, and we will be 

running them again from next January. Many thanks 

to Paul Wilson and Michael Gibson, FMSP 

Associates, who have presented these courses. 

CPD Days: 
25/09/15: Outstanding Lessons in Core Maths CPD 
Day. Sjovoll Centre, Durham 
1/10/15: Innovative Ways of teaching FP1 CPD Day. 
Sjovoll Centre Durham 
Senior Team Challenges: 
3/11/15: SMTC Northumbria University 
11/11/15: SMTC Teesside University 
20/11/15: SMTC Sjovoll Centre Durham 

Aeronautical Challenge: July 2015 

Year 12 Problem Solving 

Future Events 

Darlington, Durham, Gateshead, Hartlepool, 
Middlesbrough, Newcastle upon Tyne, North 
Tyneside, Northumberland, Redcar and 
Cleveland, South Tyneside, Stockton-on-
Tees, Sunderland  

 
Phil Moxon 
philmoxon@furthermaths.org.uk  
 
Jeremy Dawson 
jeremydawson@furthermaths.org.uk 
 
 

For teachers: 
www.furthermaths.org.uk/NE_CPD  
 
For students: 
www.furthermaths.org.uk/
NE_enrichment  

North East Contacts 

Year 13 STEP Preparation 

North East Events Page 
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